
Sunapee Sestercentennial Committee 

January 9, 2019 7pm   Sunapee Town Office Meeting Room 

Present:  Kathy Springsteen, Steve Marshall, Becky Rylander, Ron Garceau, Dana Ramspott 

 

No motions were made and no votes taken due to lack of quorum. 

Delayed Action:  Approval of December 10, 2018, minutes. 

 

The group discussed the draft policy for town use of photographs.   

The photographs on this thumb drive are the property of the Town of Sunapee.  Permission for 

use of and/or reproduction of the photographs is given to patrons of Sunapee’s Abbott Library 

for personal use only.  No commercial activity or posting of photographs on social media is 

permitted unless permission is obtained from the Board of Selectmen of Sunapee, NH. 

It was decided to draft a second policy that allowed for posting of photographs on social media if the 

photograph/s contained only family members of the person doing the posting.  Both policies would be 

sent to Donna Nashawaty for her input and Selectboard input if deemed necessary.   The Committee will 

accept their advice and decision about the policy and move forward to make the photographs available 

to the community. 

The group discussed the town request to suggest photographs for use on the cover of the town report.  

Suggestions included the quilt, the top of the time capsule, time capsule burial, parade, fireworks, and 

musical concert.  We decided to present a collage of pictures with the time capsule plaque in the middle 

for town consideration.  Ron and Steve will work on this.  Kathy (and others if they like) should send 

pictures to Ron and Steve for possible use. 

Kathy distributed a draft of a report for the town.  It is due immediately and needs editing.  Comments 

were given and members present agreed to read and send additional comments and corrections to 

Kathy.  Kathy will also ask Patricia Halpin and Sharon Parsons to use their excellent editing skills to 

improve the draft. 

Dana reported that the town would be interested in Committee input on disposal of unsold 

commemorative items.  At present we have 14 decals, 16 license plates, 96 stamps envelopes, and 110 

arrowheads.  Dana suggested that Betty talk to Pam Stocker about Sunapee Graniteworks taking over 

sales of arrowheads and how that might best be accomplished.  It was noted that, in the end, the 

decision of what to do is now the town’s to make and not the committee’s and we would only be 

making a recommendation or expressing an opinion. 

Dana reported that he had been contacted by the Springfield NH Sestercentennial Committee about 

using the bunting that Sunapee has purchased.  Again, it was noted that this must be a town and not a 

committee decision.  The Committee could discuss making a recommendation. 

Steve asked about drone pictures because none have been received.  Dana said he would contact Mr. 

Ryba and see if any photographs taken by the drone at the closing ceremony are available. 



Because the Committee was unable to make any decisions at this meeting, there will need to be 

another meeting.  We decided to wait until we had the town’s recommendation on the 

photograph policy and then try to schedule a meeting.  It will be important that enough 

members be present to have a quorum.  Food was suggested as an enticement. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Springsteen 

January 10, 2019 

 

 

 

 

 


